Special Meeting: November 14, 2022, 10:00 to 11:15AM
Subject: Cemetery Gravestone Repair and Restoration.
Persons involved with the discussions were Richard LaFlamme, Chair, Town of Bristol Cemetery Trustees and John Lord of the New Hampshire Old Graveyard Association.
Richard and Mr. Lord met at the Bristol House of Bristol at 9:55 and proceeded to Keyser Cemetery on Keezer Road to view the gravestones in need of repair and restoration. And, to talk about setting up a time next year (in the Spring) for a workshop to show how this process works and to do the work at the same time. This was also to get an estimate to do this project, which Mr. Lord will do and send to me by email. Special note here is that Mr. Lord has been doing this kind of cemetery work for 5 years and comes recommended.
While in the Keyser Cemetery we looked at several (about 10) gravestones in need of repair and restoration, that with his guidance and help can be done at a considerable savings to the town using the Trustees and community help. Mr. Lord also explained how to clean the gravestones using D-2 and Wet and Forget. He explained that D-2 does a better job but they both work. 
Using this knowledge, we learn from Mr. Lord will help us in the process of gravestone repair and restoration in the remaining five (5) Town owned cemeteries. This will take community involvement to accomplish this undertaking. Mr. Lord believes that our Historic Cemetery Volunteer Program will help here.

Richard LaFlamme 
Chair, Town of Bristol Cemetery Trustees



